March, 1994
      DOC: IEEE P802.11-94/xxx

March, 2005
 IEEE P802.15-05/0164r1

IEEE P802.15

Wireless Personal Area Networks

	Project
	IEEE P802.15 Working Group for Wireless Personal Area Networks (WPANs)

	Title
	Working Document to Ofcom Response

	Date Submitted
	[15 March, 2005]

	Source
	[Mike Lynch] 
[802.18 ad hoc draft group]
[]
	Voice:
[(972) 684-7518]
Fax:
[(972) 684-3775]
E-mail:
[mjlynch@nortel.com]

	Re:
	This doc contains working text intended as a response to the Ofcom call for consultation on UWB.

	Abstract
	[This doc contains working text intended as a response to the Ofcom call for consultation on UWB.]
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	[The purpose of this document is to provide IEEE P802.15 with a text to consider in responding to Ofcom requested consultation.]
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WORKING TEXT TOWARD REPLY COMMENTS TO THE OFCOM UWB CONSULTATION

IEEE 802 would like to applaud the leadership efforts of Ofcom in its proposed regulations to allow UWB technologies.  We concur with Ofcoms view that “under appropriate regulation, UWB could bring substantial net economic benefits to the UK as well as promoting innovation.”
We applaud the Ofcom effort to allow for an introduction of UWB systems.  We recommend that Ofcom monitor UWB use and perhaps periodically review the rules as experience is gained over time.  

We welcome Ofcom’s analysis method, balancing interference versus economic benefits, as an equitable and innovative approach.


The UWB Consultation presents a new and beneficial concept in spectrum management wherein spectrum is shared with incumbent users at emission levels that do not cause harmful interference.
IEEE802 supports Ofcom opening the full and contiguous 3.1 to 10.6 GHz band to UWB use as soon as possible. Industry is dedicated to resolving questions about potential interference from UWB to other radio services.  Early deployment of products using UWB technology in the 3.1 to 5 GHz band will allow for higher performance and greater economic benefit to consumers.  There are concrete plans to expand into the 5 to 10.6 GHz band in the future. Therefore, we anticipate use of the full 3.1 to 10.6 GHz band.  
We recommend that the emissions mask should have a defined floor that is measurable with commonly available test equipment.  We believe that the radiated measurement is the preferred technique.

We believe that Ofcom should consider multiple masks in the future depending upon the UWB applications used.  For example low data rate and location tracking applications are currently under development and considered for international standardization. The emissions characteristics of these devices may not require the steep roll-off in the proposed mask to operate on a non-interfering basis. Furthermore the steep roll-off may be economically prohibitive. 
We believe that UWB offers great benefits to the consumer in many diverse applications. In addition to the communication applications considered we anticipate many more innovations in the future. 
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